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Dear partners, 

 

Since June 2024, we received 2 Complaints for a broken syringe (picture 2) without any patient injury. 

During the incoming inspection of SERSQUID_3ML syringes, part of the SQUID 3ML kit, we detected occurrences of 

crack on the syringe, which can lead to broken syringes. See picture 1 & 2. 

 

How the issue has been detected:  

Our incoming inspection is a visual inspection carried out with the naked eye, on a table, without a specific background, 

without raking light, and through the sterile bag (Tyveck). No other special conditions are necessary to detect the defect. 

 
Picture 1: crack on syringe body 

 
Picture 2: Broken syringe 

 

Detail of our investigations: 

We defined corrective actions linked to this process to avoid this defect. The pushed position of the piston (Picture 3)  

which favors cracking or breakage of the syringe is systematically avoided. The only position which avoid this failure is 

the "middle of the syringe" position (Picture 4).  

 

     
Picture 3: plunger pushed                           Picture 4: Plunger in middle position 
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Risk for patient : 

The only risk associated to this failure is the extension of procedure for the patient.  

The fissure/crack of syringes causing leakage of the liquid embolic. A full broken syringe does not allow to perform the 

operation. It is easily detected by the user, so it is improbable that syringe failure will cause patient injury as the leakage 

will be observed during use. 

 

Mitigation of the risk : 

Following the results of our investigations, corrective actions are in place to ensure the sending of the next syringes to the 

market without any risk of default. 

 

 

Residual risk after mitigation:  

After investigation, it appears that SQUID kits including syringes with plunger pushed does not present any risk for the 

patient. For this reason, we recommend continuing to use the SQUID. I case of any occurrence of defect, follow the 

basic complaint process. 

  

 

Procedure to be applied by distributors: 

• Inform your customers and your local competent authority about this notice (outside EEA, UK, Switzerland, 

and Turkey). 

• Complete and return the “Notice Receipt form” below (Appendix section) as soon as possible to the e-mail 

address: QA@baltgroup.com 

• Contact EMBOFLU for any additional information. 

 

 

Procedure to be applied by the hospital staff: 

• Communicate this information to staff within the hospital that may use SQUID 3ML references and lots or any 

other person if deemed necessary. 

• Complete and return the “Notice Receipt form” below (Annex section) as soon as possible to the e-mail 

address: QA@baltgroup.com 

By returning the completed Notice Receipt form by e-mail or mail, you acknowledge that you have read and 

understood this Field Safety Notice. 

• Contact your local distributor for any additional information. 

• In case of any defect occurrence, follow the basic complaint process (productcomplaint.usa@baltgroup.com). 

 

 

Should you require any additional information about this field safety notice, do not hesitate to contact EMBOFLU 

Quality Department or your local distributor. 






